Charleston Seven

Local Action Team

Minutes

January 21, 2009

Attendance: Dan Bircher, Jeni Huckstep, Jana Pamperin, Marsha Dawson, Susan Taylor, Julia Miller

· We will continue meeting on an every other month basis, typically on the 3rd Wednesday of the month. The next meeting will be March 18 at 2:30.

· The committee discussed encouraging attendance and participation. Kids Hope United has not been able to attend and may want to send a representative if Betsy Scott is unavailable.

· Dan Bircher reported that the Parents Empowering Parents group had not met over the holidays. The interest had dropped off some during this time period although those who have attended report enjoying the group. Dan plans to be there again on Mondays to lead the group if anyone comes. He has not been able to connect with Kids Hope United to present to that agency staff. Susan Taylor will mention to Betsy as well. The group is opening up to intact families who have involvement with the Department. No child care is available, so this does impact the availability for some parents.

· Coles County placement numbers were gathered for CASA. There were approximately 16 or 17 children removed during 2008. There are around 65 children in care now with Coles as the juvenile court.

· Permanency report numbers: There is a report that comes out periodically to DCFS totaling numbers of permanencies. This may be useful to the group for review in the future.

· Information was shared from the Statewide Data group that will be providing some regular information to the local action teams. Our local action team is interested in the change of number of placements.

· Discussion was held regarding the survey of churches and religious organizations conducted by the ISU students. The group expressed interest in getting some of this information to the ministerial associations in both Charleston and Mattoon. Individuals expressed an interest in contacting a couple of the churches for more detail on what is provided. We decided to invite the pastors/leaders/representative of each of the churches on the survey to the next meeting to discuss the survey and what each of them may be interested in providing as support to the local action team efforts. The invitations will be done by Susan Taylor.
· Susan and Julia reported on the December meeting of the local action team leaders in Bloomington. There is a website that may be accessed for more information about the local action teams.

· Potential Action Team projects handout was distributed.

· Announcements: Jeni invited everyone to participate in the Healthy Families Task Force.

